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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 2nd February 2015
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Helen Morris
President


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Nathan Scott
Men’s Captain


Lynn Doyle
Ladies’ Captain


Andy Ward


Kim Caddy

Zena Ellis

Thom Darby

1 Chairman’s Comments
After missing out last year, we were able to enter a men’s team in the National Cross Country Championships at Parliament Hill Fields. There are some great photos of the event on the website, and yes, it really was that muddy. Most of those who took part were forced into the Luton Beer Festival on the way home, in order to recover.


The road-running season has now started in earnest, with local races now taking place almost every weekend at a variety of distances. I should like to wish all members good luck in all of their running endeavours. Can I please remind you all to enter all of your races and finish times on the results sheets on club nights, and not just the PB’s, as all of these are taken into account in awarding Strider of the Month and the annual awards.


These awards will be presented at this month’s Presentation Evening, which recognises the achievements made by club members over the past year, both in their running and in their overall contributions to the club. I hope you will all be joining me there to acknowledge and celebrate these.


I should like to thank everyone that has already renewed their membership, and also Mark Sains for all of his hard work in organising the renewals. Please be aware that if you haven’t renewed by Easter, you will need to re-apply to join.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Chris Green.
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes for February were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
SH to email Beginners Course poster to DD
AW said that 6 people took part in the first swimming course session

ZE stated that the club championship certificates had been printed.

5 Secretary Report

We would like to welcome 2 new members.
Received correspondence about the ARC club affiliation renewal.
· MS to mention to get payment from CG

6 Treasurer’s Report

CG was caught at work and could not present any accounts.
7 Running Report by Nathan Scott and Lynn Doyle for Events in February 2015
As the cold is slowly leaving us and the first signs of spring start to appear it seems the majority of our runners are deeply focused on their marathon training. Whether it’s London, Paris, Brighton or any other spring marathon we wish you the best of luck in your training.
February 1st
The first weekend in February saw Linda Scanlan, Liz Rollinson and Miriam Tedder take on the Watford Half and in doing so claim 5th ladies team overall. Kieran Fitzpatrick and Simon Norris also raced in Watford and completed the course in 1:47:01 and 1:50:03 respectively. What a great start to the month! 
The same day Nick Crane was running the winter 10k through the streets of London and missed out on a PB by just 2 seconds, finishing in 50:01. Unlucky Nick, time to work on that sprint finish!
February 14th / 15th
It seems none of our striders ran the previous weekend but this weekend certainly made up for it. The Saturday saw a couple of Park runs being undertaken. Chairman Stuart decided to give Park run a go and loved it by all accounts, finishing in 20:07 and 1st in his age category. Amanda Rankin also continued her addiction to Park runs by completing the Northampton version in 29:31.
Sunday was a busy one. A huge contingent of striders making the short trip to Welwyn to take part in the Welwyn 10k. In addition to those racing there was a lot of brand new PB’s to show for the hard work you have all been putting in. Glyn Jones (PB), Kim Caddy, Miriam Tedder, Finbar Willis, Mark Layzell (PB), Andy Durrant (PB), Vanessa Thompson (PB), Willie Ellingham, Amanda Rankin, Chris Hunter (PB), Simon Norris (PB) and Nikki Cox were all in attendance for striders. Well done everyone
Lee Murphy was running well at the Bramley 20 and completed this race in an impressive 2:11:53. Nice work Lee!
Thom Darby took on the Baldock beast half and completed it in an impressive 1:45:20. A great time considering a tough course.
Away from the road and trails Adrian Copp was in action once again on the track and smashed out a 1500m in 4 minutes 45 seconds! Rapid – that’s what that’s called! 
February 21st \22nd
Apparently there were some Striders racing this weekend which were NOT doing the National cross country championships. I’ll let you off this year as long as we see you there next year. Mark Layzell and Kate Neale both ran the St Albans Park run in great times. Mark notched a second PB in a week in 31:01 and Kate came across the line in 28:35. Well done both of you.
As I may have mentioned Saturday also saw the National cross country championships. There were a total of eight men representing striders but unfortunately we failed to field any ladies at all. Never mind ladies, next year? 
The course at Parliament Hill in London was, how do I say. Muddy! Very muddy. However the team ran very well and did the Striders proud. Lee Murphy lead the team home in 53:10, Followed by Adrian Copp (56:09) and Gez Fallon (56:12). Chris Lamont (57:33) beat the sole less John Chapman (58:24) with Glynn Simons (58:42), Stu Harries (1:01:07) and Paul Keech (1:02:46) finishing our team of eight. A team, I might add that beat local rivals Wellingboro & district AND Ampthill and Flitwick on the day. Superb event and I urge you all to take part next year.
Short and sweet this month with February being a quiet month. Keep safe everyone; remember the warm weather is on its way!
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:

· Lee Murphy for his recent races
9 Awards Evening
· Citations have been written
· SH has all the permanent trophies

· Already sold approx 70 tickets

· SH to say 90 for catering purposes

· The table cloth has been purchased

· SH to speak with Dave Hall for any final details

· NS will issue raffle tickets at the door, to use as the ticket raffle (with a prize of £25)
· SH will email citations to MS

· HM will present the Rosa Trophy

10 A.O.B

NS provided the XC dates for the Southern and Nationals
MS has received the provisional 3CXC dates, with the first clashing with the Luton Half

· SH to send an email backing up the clubs wishing to move it

DD checked the dates for next meetings (due to the bank holiday):

· 30th March (for April)

· 27th April (for May)

· 1st June

AW asked for a sub-page on the website for triathlon based events

SH suggested removing the results email from the main page

· DD to remove

HM asked about the VLM coach

· MS to book (from depot & Luton centre)

· Suggested prices: £5 for members & £10 for non-members

HM asked about whether the Ken Abbot XC trophies will be presented at the awards evening

· MS to provide results to DD

DD asked ZE about getting a quote (from the printing company) for a Striders car sticker

LD suggested providing a kit item (or a discounted kit item) for anyone who participates in 4 out of the 8 team events (5 events for 3CXC, Beds County Champs, Southerns & Nationals)

· Will add as an agenda item

· Need suggestions for kit items.
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